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PPA 09/11/05 
ITEM 5 

 
STREET NAMING AND NUMBERING 
HOUSING DEVELOPMENT LAND THE HOLLINS, MIREHOUSE, 
WHITEHAVEN 
 
 
PORTFOLIO MEMBER:  Councillor Holiday 
 
LEAD OFFICER:   M Brennan 
 
REPORT AUTHOR:  M Brennan 
 
Summary To ask members to decide on the street 

naming and numbering for the housing 
development at The Hollins, Mirehouse, 
Whitehaven. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Impact on delivery   None 
Copeland 2020 
Objectives: 
 
Impact on other statutory  None 
Objectives (e.g. crime & 
Disorder, LA21): 
 
Financial and Human  The cost of providing street nameplates 
Resources Implications: 
 
Project Risk    None 
Management: 
 
Key Decisions Status 
 
 - Financial  None 
 - Ward   None 
 
Other Ward Implications:  None 
 
 
 
 
 

 
RECOMMENATION: The name MANOR GARDENS is adopted 

and the address be known as Manor 
Gardens, Mirehouse, Whitehaven. 
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1. INTRODUCTION 
 
1.1 The developer has suggested the names Manor Gardens and Hollins 

Gardens for the above development, but has expressed a preference for 
Hollins Gardens. 

 
1.2 Since there is a nearby street named  Hollins Close there is a concern 

that the adoption of Hollins Gardens could lead to confusion for delivery 
or emergency services. 

  
 
 
 
 
M BRENNAN 
PRINCIPAL BUILDING CONTROL OFFICER 
 
 
LIST OF BACKGROUND PAPERS: Letter on Building Control File B/10.  


